


Chairman: Cllr S P Waters                                                         
Clerk: Mr G Bould

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 11th December 2019 at Stoke-upon-Tern Village Hall starting at 7.30 pm.
Present: 
Vice Chairman in the chair: Cllr K Newby
Councillors: Cllr D Moore, Cllr Mrs S Planton, Cllr P Butters, Cllr Mrs S Bartram, Cllr R Wright, Cllr Mrs L Bearman and Cllr P Farmer.
Clerk: Mr G Bould.
RAF Shawbury: Flight Sergeant Danny Wood
112.19 Welcome and Public Session.

The Chairman welcomed members, partners and four Parishioners present at the meeting and invited any comments or concerns to be raised.  Parishioners from Wistanswick raised the problems they were experiencing on the main road just past the Red Lion with tractors, trailers and other larger farm vehicles hitting their property wall. Members shared the Parishioners frustrations at lack of action and Cllr K Newby agreed to contact the Parishioners outside of the meeting to help plan a course of action. Parishioners from Dutton Close raised concerns in terms of the play area and boundaries, A41 issues and the campaign to develop a defibrillator on Warrant Road, Stoke Heath.  Members again welcomed the initiatives and Cllr K Newby agreed to contact the Parishioners outside of the meeting to help plan a course of action in terms of the play area. Flight Sergeant Danny Wood introduced himself as the new representative from RAF Shawbury. In doing so explaining that Flight Sergeant Kenny Hewitt had been posted. Community intervention with the RAF remained a top priority for Dutton Close and Eyton upon Tern Community Champions, the Clerk would undertake to develop the links between all the organisations. The Flight Sergeant then went on to explain about the fly zone around the base and any planning applications being considered and flying information for 2020 which would be posted on the web site. There being no further items the Chairman thanked those present for the points they had raised and moved to the next item of business.
113.19. Apologies for absence. 

Cllr P Waters (work commitments) Cllr K Beardmore (holiday) and PC Alan Ambrose (West Mercia Police).  The apologies were accepted.
114.19. Disclosures of Personal and Prejudicial Interest: None.
115.19. To approve the minutes of the meeting held on the 2nd October 2019.
Cllr Mrs S Bartram proposed and Cllr R Wright seconded and the minutes were unanimously agreed and signed by the Chairman. 
116.19. Matters arising from the minutes.
1. Highway matters: Members agreed that the Clerk contact Shropshire Councillor Karen Calder with the outstanding highway items.
2. BT Phone Boxes: That the phone boxes at Wistanswick, Langley Dale and Rosehill are not supported for retention but are removed because of no use over the last couple of years.
3. Old Pump House site Wistanswick: That the Clerk contacts Shropshire Council again about the transfer of the Old Pump House site to the Parish Council. That the site becomes a regular agenda item.
117.19. Ollerton Pound.
Cllr K Newby updated the Parish Council that the landowner had indicated to Shropshire Council that the improvements have not taken place because of staff shortages. Shropshire Council will make a site visit in early 2020 before contacting the landowner again.
118.19. Old Tip at Wistanswick. 
The contractor has been appointed, however, there is a slight delay in the start date for the fencing and gate as some of the materials are still awaited. The new target date for completion is January 2020. 
119.19. Newsletter 
Cllr Mrs S Bartram thanked everyone for their input into another successful newsletter and agreed to look into the publishing of authorship of articles.
120.19. Task force update Clive Barracks, Tern Hill.

The next Task force meeting is scheduled for March 2020. However, work continues between the meetings particularly the sustainable community pilot with Keele University who have also engaged Staffordshire within the pilot making it more attractive as a cross border proposal for funding. Other potential developments are also being brokered through the Clerk with the Woodland Trust in terms of public realm ownerships.
121.19. Neighbourhood Plan update.
After an in depth detailed dialogue and set of negotiations with Shropshire Council around the formatting and wording of the Neighbourhood Plan the Parish Council agreed the next stages of the process unanimously. A report would go forward to Shropshire Councils Cabinet in January 2020 supporting the joint position and the Parish Council would formally support a YES vote by Parishioners for this position in any referendum in 2020. 

122.19. Name Badges.
Cllr Mrs S Bartram presented some examples of name badges. Members agreed to their production with Cllr added, plus the Clerk to give signed authority on each badge.
123.19. Cemetery developments.

Members agreed to carry forward the policy papers to the next meeting and to let the Clerk have notice of any amendments prior to that meeting. The subcommittee would meet on site to inspect the recent works undertaken for which a formal agenda would be issued.
124.19. Highway Matters.
1. A41 joint Parish meeting: A meeting had been set for the 13/12/19 and a report back would be given at the next meeting.  An article on the project has been promoted through the newsletter.
2. School: Stoke School had raised a number of issues including speeding, volumes of traffic and parking around the School. Members agreed that these concerns be forwarded to both Highways and the Police for any relevant actions.
3. Gritting routes: Members requested that Shropshire Council be approached for the gritting routes in the Parish.
125.19. Lottery Project. 
The funding workshop organised for Saturday 30th of November 2019 10am to 12.30pm at Stoke on Tern Parish Hall attached sixteen delegates from groups across the Parish.  The feedback was very positive with the setting up of a ‘what’s apt’ group to improve communications, event planning and bidding for grants in the future. The Lottery project formally closes on the 31/12/19 requiring a monitoring return to be provided in the New Year. Localities that still needed to be linked are the Maurice Chandler S&LC, Dutton Close RA, Riverside Drive and Langley Dale. These areas would be part of separate updates and reporting on separate agendas during 2020.
126.19. Financial Matters  
1. HSBC: Some problems have arisen with the HSBC through their banking arrangements with the Parish Council. Action taken by the Chairman and Vice Chairman since the last meeting supported by the Clerk have been to close the deposit account and transfer all the Parish Council’s resources to the current account to be able to honour cheques. Several cheques had not been honoured from the last meeting which have incurred a £15 charge which will feed through into the accounts. Member’s unanimously agreed that the action taken by the Chairman and Vice Chairman to rectify the situation to allow cheques to be honoured from this meeting was justified. 
2. Payments: The payments for approval were tabled and members agreed the amounts for payment set out below.
	Cheque no.
	Item and payment
	Amount.

	100644
	Royal British Legion (poppies)
	£     17.00

	100645
	Eco Control Solutions (Knotweed contract)
	£1,432.80

	100646
	Wistanswick Community Champions (community services)
	£1,500.00

	100647
	Eaton upon Tern Community Committee (community services)
	£1,500.00

	100648
	Dutton Close RA (community services)
	£1,500.00

	100649
	DM Payroll Services Ltd (Payroll)
	£      30.00

	100650
	DM Payroll Services Ltd (Payroll)
	£      30.00

	100651
	Warwickshire & West Mercia CRC (footpath) 
	£      54.00

	100652
	Warwickshire & West Mercia CRC (footpath) 
	£      54.00

	100653
	Warwickshire & West Mercia CRC (cemetery) 
	£    180.00

	100654
	Highline Electrical Ltd (street lighting repairs)
	£     114.60

	100655
	Sue Bartram (admin/toner)
	£        5.99

	100656
	HMRC (PAYE)
	£     116.40

	100657
	Graham Bould (Q3 Clerks salary)
	£1,874.30

	100658
	Graham Bould (clerks expenses)
	£     316.93

	100659
	Graham Bould (car park project)
	£      17.70

	100660
	K G Landscaping (cemetery)
	£1,800.00

	100661
	K G Landscaping (glebe field)
	£    240.00

	100662
	Graham Bould (newsletter costs)
	£    229.40

	100663
	SALC (training)
	£      27.00

	100664
	SALC(training)
	£      70.00

	100665
	St Peters Church (grant)
	£     50.00

	SWALEC
	September 2019
	£    121.99

	SWALEC
	October 2019
	£    130.04

	SWALEC
	November 2019
	£    130.04


3. Feed back on Local CIL applications.

The application for the improvements to the Dutton Close Play Park are being revised within the boundary of the leased site that the Residents Association run, new costings will come forward in early 2020. Shropshire Council is aware of these potential changes.  The Maurice Chandler S&LC have declined the financial support offered via the scheme for an exercise area come trim trail. The Centre is to come forward with alternative infrastructure proposals, once received a view will be requested from Shropshire Council on their eligibility 
127.19. Planning Applications:  
1. 19/05051/FUL: Lythe-Beck Farm Heathcote Stoke On Tern Market Drayton TF9 2LE.
Erection of a single storey extension and internal alterations; erection of a detached garage and conversion of an existing outbuilding into a residential annex .No objection in principal to the development (the Parish Council did raise some technical points which are registered on the web site)
2. 19/048321/FUL Land East of Former Airfield OBJECT (outside of the Parish)
The Parish Council did object to this application on the basis that whilst there not an objection to the principal of the proposed uses the Parish Council would wish to see the removal of the static caravan from the site. This is proposed to provide an office and welfare facilities, but it is felt that these uses could be more securely provided within the existing brick buildings on the site, and as this caravan was previously used for residential purposes, there are concerns that it could again become so used by stealth if it remains.

3. 19/03743/FUL Re-consultation on The Bire Wistanswick: NO OBJECTIONS
128.19. Correspondence.
1. Some recent training undertaken by the Clerk delivered through SALC would mean that all the terms of reference and delegation for the three committees would need to be reviewed over the next year. This also includes the Parish Council agenda with the deletion of matters arising and correspondence to be replaced by a Clerks report.  Members agreed to the review and introduction of new ways of reporting to be brought forward to the next meeting.
2. Members were informed of the application lodged with the Planning Inspectorate under the Wildlife and Countryside Act 1981 S14 in terms of the none determination of the Public Bridleway from Ollerton Lodge to Peplow Chapel by Shropshire Council.

129.19. Future Agenda items.
Place Planning updates.
The Chairman closed the meeting at 9.55pm wishing everyone a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year and then invited members to partake in the traditional glass of sherry and mince pie.

Date of next meeting: Wednesday 22nd January 2020 at 7.30pm 
Signed:

Chairman 
22nd January 2020
Clerk: Mr. Graham Bould, 18, Mendip Close Little Dawley, Telford, Shropshire. TF4 3JG. 

Phone: 01952 594758. Mobile 07792300702 E-mail: stokeparishcouncil@hotmail.co.uk,  
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